
Kumoricon / Altonimbus Entertainment 
General Meeting of the Membership on May 10, 2014 

Abby’s Pizza – 1976 Echo Hollow Rd, Eugene, OR 97402 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 1:19pm by Jeff Tyrrill. 

At the opening of the meeting, 23 members were present out of 198 total, with 30 needed to 
reach quorum. Quorum was not met. 

Reports 

Jeff Tyrrill, Chair 

 Next meeting will be Saturday, June 14, in Portland or Vancouver, though the venue has 
not been set. 

Ally Fields, Vice Chair 

Not present. 

David Reynolds, Secretary 

No report. 

Bridget Hollander, Treasurer 

Not present. 

Jason Tewksbury, Director of Membership 

 Jason reported 855 attendees have registered; 52% higher than last year at this time. 

 Anyone interested in joining Registration staff should speak to Jason or Brian during 
breakouts. 

Wes Cox, Director of Operations 

 There will be staff training at all meetings following the June meeting, breaking down 
into Yojimbo and other departments. 

 Anyone interested in joining Operations staff should speak to Wes during breakouts. 

Fox Young, Director of Programming 

 Dress Codes for Kumori Ball and Prom have been posted. Questions should be directed 
to the Ball Coordinator. 



 Cosplay Contest rules and forms have been posted; the deadline is August 17 for skits. 
More open to all genres, not just Japanese. Only thing not being accepted is original 
characters. 

 Keep your eyes open for rules to be posted this week for Fan Fiction and Fan Art 
Contests. 

Teph Williams, Director of Publicity 

 The booth at Sakura-Con last month did very well with over 100 registrations, beating 
our goal and the record of 90. 

 Today we have outreach staff at Cherry City Comic Con in Salem. 

 Flyers available if you have a place to post them. 

 Reminder: If you are posting on social media and you have EVER made people aware 
that you are Kumoricon staff, be smart about it (don’t speculate at all) and refer 
unanswered questions to the appropriate moderator. Also, just because info is correct 
from last year, doesn’t mean it’s correct this year. If arguments/drama develop, please 
don’t respond and possibly inflame situation. 

 Publicity department has some at-con staff opportunities available in Merchandise 
Booth, Info Booth, Press Room, and Graphic Design openings. 

John Krall, Director of Relations 

 Artist Alley and Exhibits Hall are being finalized and will be posted soon. 

 Still looking for staff—Guest Liaisons and Exhibits Hall staff. 

 Stephanie Sheh (voice actor) will be the last of our announced guests for 2014. 

 Solicitation of guests for 2015 has begun. 

Unfinished Business/New Business 

None may be conducted without quorum. 

Good of the Order 

None. 

Rant and Rave 

None. 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30pm by Jeff Tyrrill. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jo Ayers, Secretary 


